TWO LIGHTS

Rotary Club of South Portland - Cape Elizabeth

January 11, 2017

UPCOMING PROGRAMS:

January 18 – LuAnn Ballesteros, Jackson Laboratory

January 25 – Kara Woolrick, Portland Trails

February 1 – David Davis, Regency Hotel

ASSIGNMENTS

	<u>January 18</u>	January 25	February 1
Opening Words	Ray	Redman	Riemensnider
Raffle Gift	Cotter	Danielson	Conroy
Conductor	Dube	Farrell	Daviero

Since we were off-site, we did not have the raffle tickets and there was no raffle this week – the raffle duties for January 11 have been moved to February 1.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:

January 18 – Board Meeting

January 26, 5:30 – 7:00 – WinterFest kickoff party at Verbena's to thank sponsors. (Our club is buying the oysters.)

January 27 – Celebrate Knightville (4:30 – 6:30), followed by Skating Party at Mill Creek.

January 28 – Pancake Breakfast and events all day long at Wainwright Fields, concluding with fireworks.

February 1, 5:30-8:30 – "Party With a Purpose," Portland Sunrise Club fundraiser for Maine Children's Cancer Program at DiMillo's

What's New With Our Members

Happy Anniversary to Doug & Dana Schauf - January 21

Thank you to Doug for arranging our dinner this week at Portland Players, and to Jeff Campbell of Portland Players for hosting us.

<u>Congratulations to the 2017-18 Officers</u> - The following officers for next Rotary year were elected at our meeting this week.

President-Elect Fran Bagdasarian
Vice-President David Lourie
Treasurer Nancy Irving
Secretary Kathy Cotter
Directors Robert Knupp

Catherine Callahan

Rich Daniels Doug Schauf Laurenz Schmidt

Note that they will be joined on the Board by President Sue Sturtevant and Director-at-Large Bill Anderson whose positions on the Board are automatic. Congratulations to all of our 2017-18 officers, and thank you to Scott Irving for chairing the Nominating Committee.

<u>Serving Soup</u> – Thank you once again to the following for preparing and serving at the Soup Kitchen this week:

- Kathy Cotter
- David Lourie
- Tony Wagner
- Ray Healey
- Bob Knupp
- Sarah Piper
- Bill York
- Paul Butler
- Jim Britt
- Dick Yerxa
- Joe Conroy
- 9 students from SPHS and their Interact Adviser Jennifer Major

And the Winner is... The end of the football regular season means the end of the football pool. Dick Yerxa was the winner for the final week of the season, and the grand champion, with his name on the trophy and everything, was... MIKE TRANFAGLIA! The gleeful winner stated that this was "the best thing that's happened to him in 25 years." (For real – he really said that – but he clarified that his children were born more than 25 years ago.) A huge thank you to Idea Man Bill York for coming up with the idea, and to Commissioner Chuck Redman for administering the league.

<u>Are We a Bunch of Losers?</u> – And now we're on to the next Foundation fundraiser, a weight loss competition administered by David Lourie. You can go online to participate – but you don't have to identify how much you weigh. It's up to you to set your own goal and how much you would like to donate for each pound lost.

Who Do You Know Who Should be a Paul Harris Fellow? On March 15 our club will celebrate The Rotary Foundation's 100th anniversary. At that event, we would like to honor individuals from the community who exemplify Service Above Self by awarding them Paul Harris Fellow status. (We did something similar at our club's 50th anniversary celebration.) If you know of any individuals who would be worthy of this honor, please give their names to Sue Sturtevant or Nancy Hawes by the end of January. (I will send a separate e-mail to club members with the names of individuals previously honored by our club in this way.)

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President – Bill Anderson President-Elect – Sue Sturtevant Vice President – Fran Bagdasarian Secretary – Kathy Cotter Treasurer – Nancy Irving

Directors

Club Administration – Doug Schauf Community Service – Tom Meyers Membership – David Lourie International & Foundation – Catherine Callahan Youth Services – Rich Daniels & Ray Healey Director-At-Large – Scott Irving

> Publicity – Jim Britt Bulletin Editor – Nancy Hawes Program Chair – Bill York

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

John Germ Rotary Club of Chattanooga

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR

Marge Barker Rotary Club of South Portland-Cape Elizabeth